Burton Fleming Parish Council News

<u>Speed Survey</u>
The Parish Council requested a speed traffic survey on both Hunmanby Road and South Street. The results from the Hunmanby Road survey were published back in February. The results from the South Street survey are as follows:

A scoring system is used which determines what level of enforcement is required for a location (0-11 points no further action, 12-15 points temporary Speed Indication devices, 16+Police enforcement).

The 7 day survey was undertaken between 19 and 25 March 2019 at the agreed location. The total number of vehicles recorded during this period was 5220 per week which equates to 746 vehicles per day. The total number of vehicles exceeding the Police's benchmark for enforcement of 35mph (30mph +10% + 2mph) was 71 per day which equates to 9.54% of the total traffic, The mean speed was recorded at 27.8mph and the 85th percentile speed was 33.3mph. As part of the assessment we also look at the number of recorded injury collisions in the previous 3 year period, in the case of the South Street there has been 1 injury collision which was not attributed to speed but a junction overshoot into a cyclist.

The Speed Management Procedure awarded South Street, Burton Fleming 1 point which means it does not meet the criteria for speed enforcement. The reason for the low priority score is due the good road safety record and the majority of traffic (90.46%) adhering to the posted speed limit.

Burton Fleming Parish Council Annual Accounts The Parish Council Annual Return is complete. The smaller authority has certified itself as exempt under new rulings which means there no longer needs to be a review by an external auditor appointed by the Audit Commission. A copy of the accounts has now been published online. For any registered elector who is wishing to inspect the financial records for year ended 2019, these documents will be available on reasonable notice from the Clerk, commencing Monday 17 June 2019 and ending on Friday 26 July 2019.

Annual Report

This year's Annual Report for Burton Fleming is available to view online at www.burtonflemina pc.co.uk if anyone wishes to do so

Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 9 July 2019 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

Thank you!

The Parish Council would like to express their thanks to Mr Crispin Blyth for kindly completing the Internal Audit for the 2018/19 accounts. Your time is greatly appreciated

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957.

> Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk Landline: 01723 890084

June 2019

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

THIS MONTHS NEWSLETTER IS SPONSORED BY: DAVID & SUSAN WAINWRIGHT

ADVANCE NOTICE

Please book your place on our AWAY DAY at Wydale Hall on Wed June 19th from 9.30am - 3.30pm

Transport is available, cost £15 (or less) It promises to be a super time together with Revd Jackie Doyle-Brett & Alan Leach

looking at how we 'Let our lives speak' of our relationship with God, how to grow as disciples and to nurture others in discipleship.

There will be time pray, to paint or draw and to explore the beautiful surroundings and reflect on our Christian journey together.

Please book with Revd Barbara or Heather Bingley

On Saturday 29th June there will be an AFTERNOON TEA & OPEN GARDENS at Clickham



Grange, Burton Fleming in aid of St Cuthbert's Church - please put this date in your diaries.



Items for publication in the Jul/Aug issue should reach me by 25/06/19 Contact Margaret Barker - Tel:07966 160267 burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 07734 467174

JUNE CHURCH SERVICES

2nd 11am Morning Worship 3pm

Holy Communion at FORDON

9th 11am Holy Communion for Pentecost

Morning Worship 16th 11am

23rd 10am Benefice service at Boynton

30th 11am Morning Worship



Do come along to Pop-Ins on Mondays (except Bank Holidays) at 9.30 -11.00am for a Chat and a Cuppa and to meet old and new friends

PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning from

9am - 9.30am in the church.

There will be a service of Holv Communion or Morning Prayer each Tuesday at 10am

A NOTE FROM REVEREND BARBARA

Dear Friends.

We are in June already and for those of you, like me, who are sports fans there is an array of sporting activity this month. We have Cricket - England v Pakistan; Horse Racing at Royal Ascot and of course, the tennis at Wimbledon begins. So against this backdrop, I want to share with you some lessons I've learned from the sport of tennis.

I have watched, as I'm sure you have, some tremendous battles on Centre Court. I can't help but think that in some ways some tennis match's mirror life.

Several parallels come to mind. First, tennis is filled with errors. Most every serve, nearly every volley will end in a point attributable to someone's mistake. Mistakes are part of the game. The very best players make mistakes. But winners learn how to deal with their own lack of perfection - in spite of years of practice – and still go on.

Second, the game isn't over until it's over. A tennis match requires two winning sets before the game is complete. You can lose the first set and still pick yourself back up again. It's hard, but you can do it. You can come back in the second and third sets and still win. Don't give up just because you lost the first round.

Third, mental toughness is just as important – even more important - than raw talent and skill. If you feel disappointed, lose your focus, lose your confidence that you can win this game, it is fatal. I know what it feels like to win, as well as the extreme frustration of losing to someone who isn't as skilled as I. It requires mental toughness to come back from being battered down by an opponent.

My fourth point - there is another day. Whether we win or lose today, the world isn't over. Life goes on. You may have been beaten down by life. You may have been crushed by circumstances. Something may have played to your weak side and got the better of you. But don't give up. Don't guit. Perseverance is vital to the Christian life – determination, commitment and the will to continue even against the odds.

Fortunately, life is not like tennis as one singular point. When you are playing a singles match, you're on your own. But in the Game of Life, Christ is with you. The Holy Spirit is present to strengthen you. Your family, friends and others you know are rooting for you, and there to encourage you in the fray. You are not alone. Draw on the resources God has given you. Don't be a rash loner.

I think of the Apostle Paul who saw many spiritual victories, but went through depression, beatings, deprivation, prison, shipwreck, betrayal, and abandonment. Near the end of his life, he wasn't looking back in bitterness, but forward in hope. "I have fought the good fight, I have finished the race, I have kept the faith. Now there is in store for me the crown of righteousness, which the Lord, the righteous Judge, will award to me on that day - and not only to me, but also to all who have longed for his appearing." (2 Timothy 4:7-8).

Don't give up. Don't guit. If you want to win in the game of life then you must serve well. We must serve one another. You live to fight another day with Christ at your side. And you – with Christ – will succeed!

Love & blessings,

Revd Barbara